
A meeting was held on the 17th June at 7.30 at the vestry.  Present were Wyn Jones, Eryl Evans, 

Generys Roberts, Helen Jones, Medwyn Roberts and Gethin Jones, Carol Humphreys as Clarke.  

Apologies received from Cll. Peter Lewis and Llyr Jones. 

Chairman  - Eryl Evans will be the chairman for the next three years.  Vice chairman  - Helen Jones. 

 

Deceleration of interest.   The Clarke declared that and invoice is enclosed in the agenda for drainage 

worked done by her husband Aeron Humphreys. 

 

Previous minutes were signed as correct. 

 

Correspondence 

1. Cadwyn Clwyd  -  letter stating that grant has been issued towards the fencing of the playing 

field in Llanfihangel. £5889.00  Mr Hywel Jones will be carrying out the work in due course. 

2. Conwy Council  - Grant given towards some new goal posts at the playing field down by the 

Gro. 

3. Zurich Town and Council – insurance  £276.21 to be paid. 

4. Nick Ferguson – invoice for work carried on web site. 

5. HSBC – we noted. 

6. Conwy Council – precespt  £1600.00 

7. Conwy Council – rate for toilet None. 

8. Audit -  invoice for last year’s auditing  £269.85. 

9. Conwy Council  -  planning permissions   Rhiw Goch  no objection by community council. 

10. J Humphreys & Co – Invoice received and paid for.   

Any other matters 

Skip  - After the last visit a fridge was left behind and now the Community council will have to pay to 

get rid, it seams that some resident from outside of Llanfihangel are using this skip so in future a skip 

will only be available for the day and manned all day to stop these problems occurring also it was 

understood that tyres were also present in the waste. 

Account – the audit accounts were approved and signed by council. 

Site by 1 Bro Alwen – a letter of concern receive saying that the parking of cars in the site opposite 

Neuadd Wen is causing an obstruction for people and children on bikes using the little path leading 

to this site, it was decided to place a No Parking sign, and  monitor the situation. 

Childrens play park behind council houses – it was noted the fencing is in poor state the Clarke to 

contact Conwy Council. 

Cemetery  - it understood that there are some trees have died and in need of removing - Wyn Jones 

will undertake the work. 

Also in the cemetery the bench is in need of replacing the Clarke to apply for a grant from the 

Bodtegir windfarm towards buying a new bench. 

River Alwen  - its been noted that some trees have the Ash die back – Wyn Jones will be assessing 

the trees and cut down if needed. 

 

 

 


